
District Health & Safety Committee Meeting 

Minutes – March 26, 2015 

(APPROVED 6/18/15) 

 
- Meeting started at 3:08pm 

 

- Committee members in attendance:  
Ms. A. Agnesini, Committee Chair 

            Dr. M. Ring, Superintendent 

            Mr. G. Hilton, School Business Official 

            Mrs. Anja Groth, Director of Instruction 

            Mr. C. Malone, Plant & Facilities Administrator 

            Mr. Andy Levine, RPTA 

            Ms. A. Quartararo, SRP 

            Mr. Peter Scalcione, SRP 

            Mrs. Dawn Krase, Parent 

            Ms. Elise Darnell Boehm, Food Service  

            Mrs. Terry Renna, Coordinator of Science 

            Ms. Robin Seifert, Guest 

            Mr. Joseph Mineo, ESBOCES 

            Mr. Don Flynn, Safety Consultant 

            Mr. Paul Humphrey, Safety Consultant 

 

Approval of minutes from 1-14-15 - ACCEPTED 

 

Facilities Sub-Committee Report (Christopher Malone) 
- At the last Board of Education meeting the Facilities Sub-Committee gave a presentation on 

their updated proposals for facility upgrades and renovations.  There are two pieces, Priority 1 

and Priority 2.  Priority 2 cannot go through unless Priority 1 passes.   

- The bond vote will NOT take place this May.  There was a discussion as to when voting will 

occur.  It has not been decided if it will take place in the fall or next May. 

- There was a discussion regarding a bus entrance at the HS/MS. 

- The committee was thanked and congratulated on their hard work and efforts for this project. 

 

Work/Repair/Improvements – (Christopher Malone) 
- Greeters desk at FJC had a new, larger window installed.   

- Buzzers/Entrance options are being researched for the nurse’s offices throughout the district. 

- The hot water at JAE was fixed. 

- Ms. Seifert was in attendance as a guest and had a concern.  She is a Girl Scout troop leader and 

they are doing a “Take Action” project.  They said that there was a concern about the bees around 

the FJC School.  They researched how to handle bee problems.   They made suggestions and did 

projects to help the situation.   

- Mr. Malone reported that a number of things were being done this spring to help with the bee 

situation.  The wire garbage cans in the affected area will be lined with 55 inch clear plastic liners 

and topped with blue powder-coated metal lids.  The grounds crew will discard these liners on a 

daily basis during outdoor athletic season as well as necessary during sporting events.  He and 

Mr. Mineo devised a plan using environmentally friendly organic pesticides to be applied to the 

affected areas by a licensed applicator following a schedule.   

    



 

 

 

Building Concerns – High School (John DeBenedetto)  

                                   Andy Levine, RPTA, reported concerns for the HS 

- Some people in the HS were experiencing vertigo.  They were concerned it could be 

from some kind of fume.  (Amy Agnesini followed up with the nurse.  She was keeping 

track of rooms.  No pattern found.  The vertigo occurred with a few people and it was 

usually accompanied by a fever.  The nurse felt it was viral and not associated with any 

type of odor.) 

- The 3:15 bus, “AA” is very crowded since they rerouted the route.  Mr. Hilton said that 

they are keeping an eye on the numbers as it is spiking at times.  The bus company will be 

putting a larger capacity bus on that route to see if that helps the situation. 

- Students are in the building very early in the morning.  They are being dropped off and 

the doors are unlocked.  Chris Malone will work with Don Flynn and look into 

procedures as well as a schedule for the custodians to follow. 

 

Building Concerns – Middle School (Scott O’Brien) 
- Pete Scalcione brought up the concern of outside contractors on the grounds and propping open 

doors.  Also, the behavior of some was inappropriate.  Chris Malone will speak to the 

groundsmen to remind them to stay with these contractors when they are moving from building to 

building. 

 

Building Concerns – JAE (Linda Towlen) 
Ann Quartararo brought up the following concerns… 

- eSchool access is needed for the aides who sub in the nurses office.  When both are out, no one 

can get into the system. 

- A request was made to have yearly training for aides for diabetes and allergy protocol.  The 

lunch aides should also be included in this training. 

- Nurse needs to speak to the principal about adding a camera and allowing the office to have 

access to the camera so they can see who is outside the health office. 

 

Building Concerns – FJC (Virginia Gibbons) 

Anja Groth brought up the need for a sign so visitors to the South Portable know to go up 

the ramp in order to get in and not use the other door.  Chris Malone will look into getting 

a sign. 

 

Health & Safety Concerns – (Joe Settepani & Andy Levine) 
- All concerns were mentioned in building reports. 

 

Nurses – (Raffy Nash) 
- Concern was brought up in the building report. 

  

Food Service – (Maureen Branagan) 
- A request was made to check the ventilation in the high school cafeteria. 

 

Emergency Evacuation Drills – Amy Agnesini 



-  JAE to HS & HS/MS to FJC – no drills have been planned to date for these buildings.  A 

request for dates will go in an email. 

 

 

Security and Safety Initiatives Update – (Don Flynn) 
- On March 14th a “Very Productive” training day was held for security staff.  Many areas were 

covered. 

- JAE North gates will be shut after dismissal. 

 

Science Lab Chemical Haul and Carry Waste Program - (Terry Renna)  
-  Mrs. Renna met with Anthony Nobre.  They made a list of chemicals and created a binder with 

safety data sheets.  It was recommended that copies go to Chris Malone, Steve Benes, the school 

nurse and the fire department hazmat team. 

 

Old Business 
- There are many pictures missing in eSchool.  There is a request to see if we can have cameras in 

each building and perhaps one for Central Registration so we can take these pictures.  Amy 

Agnesini reported that she had asked Susan Wilson about this.  The principals would have to call 

and ask the school photographer to come in mid-year to get those students that were missed 

during the initial appointment.  The pictures need to have a certain set-up in order to be uploaded 

to eSchool. 

 

New Business  
- None 

 

Next Meeting: 

Thursday, June 18th 
 

Meeting was adjourned at 4:56pm. 


